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The Companies (Treasury Shares) Regulations, 2016 (as amended) (Regulations) were implemented
with effect from 22 July 2016, effectively removing the limit on the number of shares that a
Guernsey company can hold in treasury.

Treasury shares are shares that effectively a company holds in itself. Shares may be transferred
into treasury following the acquisition of those shares by the company from a shareholder and
may then be held, cancelled, sold or transferred to an employee share scheme. This affords
companies greater flexibility when seeking to manage their share capital base as companies can
hold shares in treasury thereby avoiding the time and expense of cancelling repurchased shares
and subsequently issuing new shares.

Prior to the Regulations being introduced, under the Companies (Guernsey) Law, 2008 (as
amended) (Law), if a company was authorised under the Law to hold treasury shares, the number
of shares of any class which could be held as treasury shares could not at any time exceed 10% of
the total number of issued shares of that class at that time. However, with effect from 22 July
2016, the Regulations have amended the Law to permit companies authorised to hold treasury
shares to hold 100% of the total number of issued shares of any class or classes as treasury shares,
provided that at least one share in the company of any class is held by a person other than the
company.

This change in the Law is welcome and we expect a number of companies, particularly those who
shares are listed, will seek to take advantage of this.

If you would like to discuss this further please contact your usual Ogier contact.

About Ogier



Ogier is a professional services firm with the knowledge and expertise to handle the most
demanding and complex transactions and provide expert, efficient and cost-effective services to
all our clients. We regularly win awards for the quality of our client service, our work and our

people.

Disclaimer

This client briefing has been prepared for clients and professional associates of Ogier. The
information and expressions of opinion which it contains are not intended to be a comprehensive
study or to provide legal advice and should not be treated as a substitute for specific advice
concerning individual situations.

Regulatory information can be found under Legal Notice

Meet the Author

Bryon Res
Partner
Guernsey
E: bryon.rees@ogier.com
T: +44 1481 752312

Related Services

Corporate

Investment Funds



https://www.ogier.com/legal-notice/
https://www.ogier.com/people/bryon-rees/
https://www.ogier.com/locations/guernsey/
mailto:bryon.rees@ogier.com
tel:+44 1481 752312
https://www.ogier.com/expertise/services/legal/corporate/
https://www.ogier.com/expertise/services/legal/investment-funds/

	The Companies (Treasury Shares) Regulations, 2016
	Insights - 09/08/2016
	The Companies (Treasury Shares) Regulations, 2016
	About Ogier
	Disclaimer
	Meet the Author
	Related Services



